Minutes of Closed Meeting of Roseland Neighbourhood Development Plan (NDP) Management Team

at Little Treviles 10am on 5th March 2014

Present: Jon Smith, John Adams, Colin Hastings and Sue Wagstaff
1. Q2
JS reported that his presentation on the results at Gerrans and St Just parish councils had been well received with good feedback and support. They liked the paper form of presentation. Councils want the Plan ASAP

JS reported strong views at St Just with regard to affordable housing and its allocation criteria, and at Gerrans there was concern over the definition of ‘local’ – they feel that the Home Choice register and Cornwall Council should use the parish definition

Mark Hatwood of Roseland Online had offered to set up a URL with link to comments (when posted on our website)

JS has been told of a good design guide being used by the Duchy of Cornwall and feels David Hubbard (DH) should be made aware

DH is to show JA his ‘outline’ for the guide later today to seek approval before going any further 

It was agreed that when the summary of results is prepared for the public it should be kept simple – perhaps refine the method used for the parish councils
JS asked JA to review the parish split for some questions

It was agreed that the 3 members of the MT would complete their analysis of the qualitative data ASAP

JA reported a conversation with Terry Hedge who is unwell however JA will ensure results are complete by 10th March and will prepare ‘hand out’ and accompanying letter for public. Agreed should email to SG for approval to hasten distribution
As regards policies – JS feels Rob Lacey will assist, but MT all feel that by 19th March will know how to proceed
SW to liaise with Emma Ball to arrange audit of data input. Then prepare short paragraph describing procedure of audit for Plan
2. Planning tools

CH talked through his diagram, JA produced a modified version and all agreed that CH would rejig his content on JA format in preparation for forthcoming meetings
JA suggested that the MT should involve Graham Webb (GW) more and use his knowledge and expertise (shown clearly at meeting 3rd March) Agreed unanimously

3. Research

JA talked through his updated Activity List 

Re: carbon reduction – he will know by end of this week if Frances Wall can complete the research. CH indicated that there are probably other people who could get involved – he has spotted some ‘experts’ in the qualitative data. JS suggested should ask Julian German if there is a green energy expert under his control - refer Cornwall Green Infrastructure Strategy. All agreed needed a briefing paper on and a sensible assessment of the subject

Re: NPPF and Local plan – CH highlighted fact that needed someone with good knowledge of both - all recommended that GW should be asked to assess what are the obligations

Re: Marine – Gavin Black to write short paper indicating which bodies and papers are relevant

Re: Wildlife – JS mentioned Cheryl Marriott of Cornwall Wildlife’s response to stakeholder enquiry
Re: Design Guide – JS has approached Mark Datson who has agreed to assist. JA reminded that Philip Martin wants to get involved. CH asked that MT enquire of DH if Carrick Design Guide meets expectations? Also, are separate village guides required or will generic guide be sufficient? Note: JA has invited DH to LLCA training session so knows what is involved on village character assessments
Re: General assistance – CH suggested Steph Osborn who has helped him in the past, and who is attending the LLCA training

JA enquired whether in 2-3 years addenda/supplements could be added to Plan. JS explained that he had been told the process would have to start again, but suggested carry out annual review and report back to Parishes

JA agreed to update his list prior to the SG meeting 19th March and it would be reviewed at MT meeting 10th March

4. MT closed meeting 10th March

1. DH at 10am with update on Design Guide
2. Review of LLCA

3. Completion dates on Activity List

4. Meeting 11th March – what to take/prepare

5. Meeting 14th March – prepare

6. Approve Roseland magazine article for April edition

5. Meeting 11th March at St Austell with Planning Aid

1. Policy writing training.

2. Update them and get their views

3. Question them - what can we do and how?

4. CH asked that establish status of Carrick Saved Policies and ask if in Local Plan will they be mandatory (so know whether/can incorporate)

5. AONB/National Park restrictions/core legislation/teeth

6. Meeting 14th March with Sarah Arden, Rob Lacey and Dan Nicholls (Cornwall Council)
Dan should have Q2 Renewable energy results before meeting
Ask Rob Lacey to comment on Q2 results – Can we? If not, why not?

7. Closed/open MT meeting 17th March
1. Prepare for SG meeting 19th March. All agreed send any ‘papers’ to GW prior to meeting for comment

2. Review Area Profile (GW) 

3. Mapping update

4. NPPF/Local Plan – discuss with GW

8. Meetings 19th March

1. AONB - JS has reviewed their plan in association with CH’s notes on the same and agrees that there does not appear to be a delivery plan – need to ask. Also general public view (per CH) is that AONB is not what made out to be, hence need for NDP to address this and give AONB ’teeth’ - set own policies to support/implement. CH feels there is a need to review core legislation of AONB and National Parks but JS suggests this should be referred to Planning Aid for their views. JA indicated that will need a section in NDP explaining what AONB means and how relevant – it was suggested that CH could prepare this
2. SG – Need to get their general agreement to how proceed based on CH diagram and list of Objectives from Q2. Advise them of various meetings held and what learnt about what can and cannot be done
JS to email SG explaining open/closed MT meetings, reminding them that minutes are online and ask if want the Q2 comments emailed to them although will eventually appear on website
9. LLCA

David Hall and his wife have agreed to open and set up the hall and serve tea/coffee and biscuits. JA will order and collect pasties but someone will need to heat them for lunch. JS will attend all day and JA the training session in the morning
The second session will be on 17th March and Geoff Pring will be asked to assist in the organisation

10. Stakeholders
JS has accepted an invitation to speak briefly at a tourism business meeting on 26th March in St Mawes

JS met Toby Ashworth of The Nare Hotel at his request and found him very supportive of the Plan and happy with the results of Q2. Toby Ashworth and Tim Light have offered to arrange a gathering of local business people and the MT agreed that if arranged a member of the MT will attend to present the results of Q2 with particular reference to businesses/services/facilities

Meeting closed at 12.30pm



S Wagstaff 06/03/14
